
Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 
Village Hall on Thursday, 9th December 2010

Present	Tony Alcock in the Chair			Erica Forbes				Tony Dunn					Peter Webb
		Bob Scarfe

The meeting started at 7.00pm

Apologies had been received from John Tomkins and Richard Honey.

There were no declarations of interest on items on the agenda.

Minutes of the Meeting on 18st November 2010 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes
The Holm Oak tree has been planted, thanks were given to all those involved.
It is noted that the grass on the recreation ground needs cutting again.
Bob Scarfe had cleaned the chevron signs on the corner at the top of Spelders Hill.
There is no news on the footpaths yet.
The Planning Application for the manege in Troy Town has been deferred.

Christmas Lights
The lights have been erected and Bob Scarfe is to look at the timer in the Church as it does not seem to be working.  30 new bulbs were required.

The Financial Statement was approved.
Cheque number 000608 was signed for £36.50 for P Webb as reimbursement for the new bulbs for the Christmas lights.

 Tree Warden
The tree warden’s report was circulated.

Any Other Business
A white van has been parked by the Church for some time.  The owner has contacted the Parish council and promises this will be removed by the end of the weekend.  The van is being scrapped as it has broken down and is beyond economical repair.

A car crashed into the ditch next to Heronbrook.  It was agreed that the Clerk would write to Wye Parish Council asking of it is possible for this stretch of road to have a barrier up to try and stop such accidents occurring.

Cllr Dunn asked who owns the road side of hedges, the Council responded that Kent Highways own this stretch of land.

Kent Highways are to be asked to write to the owners of Wexford Cottage and Spelders Hill House requesting that the hedges on Spelders Hill be cut back.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 20th January 2011, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 10th January, please.
 
There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 7.40 pm.

